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Attention Behavioral Health Services Providers:   

Psychosocial Rehabilitation and Basic Skills Training Are Not 
Reimbursable on Same Date of Service as Intensive In-Home Supports 
and Services Provided through Specialized Foster Care Services 
Attention provider types 14 (Behavioral Health Outpatient Treatment), 17 (Special Clinics) Specialty 188 (Certified 
Community Behavioral Health Center (CCBHC)) and 82 (Behavioral Health Rehabilitative Treatment) delivering 
rehabilitative mental health services:  Nevada Medicaid is implementing new services under the 1915(i) – State 
Plan Option for Intensive In-Home Services and Crisis Stabilization through provider type (PT) 86 (Specialized Foster 
Care) services.   

Providers delivering Psychosocial Rehabilitation (PSR) and Basic Skills Training (BST) to youth in Specialized Foster 
Care (SFC) are asked to be aware of the following policy in Medicaid Services Manual Chapter 4000 - 1915(i) HCBS 
State Plan Option Intensive In-Home Services and Crisis Stabilization, Section 4003.4A (2):  Intensive In-Home 
services cannot be reimbursed if billed on the same date of service as PSR and BST.  

If PSR and/or BST services are deemed medically necessary and prescribed as part of the person-centered plan of 
care developed by the Child and Family Team (CFT) for the youth in SFC, intensive in-home supports and services 
may be performed and billed on different dates of service within that calendar week.  It is essential that 
coordination of care occurs for youth in SFC to support the success of treatment goals. 

Please direct questions to the Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) Behavioral Health Unit (BHU) 
email inbox:  BehavioralHealth@dhcfp.nv.gov.  

Please circulate this notification to staff.  Anyone who would like Medicaid updates may sign up at the following 
website:  https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Resources/NevadaMedicaidUpdate/NevadaMedicaidUpdate/  
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